

BROOMHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 430th MEETING

The 430th Meeting of Broomhill Community Council was held in Broomhill Primary School, 57 Edgehill Rd, Glasgow G11 7HZ, on Wednesday 13th March 2024, at 7.00 p.m.

1. **Committee Members Present were:** Charles Scott, Hector Rufrancos, Barbara McTavish(chair), Roy Hamdy, Morag McKerrell, Lorna McWilliams, David Rennie and Martin Keane. **Also in attendance were** Cllrs Lana Reid-McConnell and Eunis Jassemi, local resident Janice Carter, and Samuel Stair and Barbara Vecchione of The New Practice
 2. **Apologies were received from:** Police Scotland
 3. **Minutes of Previous Meetings.** The minutes of Meeting no 429 held on 14th February 2024 had been reviewed and accepted via Slack.
 4. **Police Report.** There had been a significant drop in crime since last month. There had been anti-social behaviour by youths at Hyndland Station.
 5. **Councillors Reports. - LRM** had been dealing with gully cleaning - gullies missed in February were rescheduled for July, bins, traffic lights sequencing at Broomhill Cross. Police regarding break ins, and pavement parking. The **RPZ** public consultation would be delayed at least until the end of June due to resource shortages. **EJ** had been dealing with pickups and drop offs at Broomhill Primary School, Woodcroft Avenue road repairs and resiting of the bins at the entrance to Hyndland Station from Churchill Dr
 6. **Office Bearers' Reports.** a) Chair. no report b) Vice Chair - no report. c) Secretary - **HR** said all relevant correspondence had been circulated via Slack. There would be a meeting next week with Thornwood CC and other stakeholders to discuss plans for the Thornwood Roundabout and problems associated with its link to South St. d)Treasurer - **CS** said that payments agreed in February had been made.
 7. **Open Forum - JC** raised her concerns about how the pavement parking ban would be enforced in relation to private driveways which were crossed by public footpaths. Various people offered advice.
 8. **Victoria Park Area Partnership. DR** reminded us all of the problems in agreeing how the £1m Neighbourhood Infrastructure Improvement Fund would be allocated across Victoria Park. There had been a meeting with Elizabeth Brown of Whiteinch CC and Pat Boyce of GCC to address issues. Given that Community Empowerment would be delayed by at least 2 years it was suggested that Local Place Plans could be financed by NIIF for Whiteinch, Thornwood and Jordanhill CC's to move this along.
 9. **Broomhill Community Hub Trust - HR** gave an update following the rejection by the Scottish Government of the BCHT proposal to purchase the bowling club. Various options were being considered and there would be an AGM of BCHT soon to decide which options to choose. Use of the site for other than a green space was unlikely to meet planning criteria.
 10. **Broomhill Primary School Parent Council - HR** reminded us all of the funding problems faced by the school as presented at the February Meeting. **LRM** and **EJ** agreed that they would raise them with the Education Department.
 11. **Friends of Naseby Park. DR** confirmed that there would be a Cherry Blossom event on 20th April and that BCC would have a table. A staffing rota would be agreed for BCC. **M McK** suggested giving out Faraday pouches
 12. **Planning. CS** had nothing to report
 13. **Broomhill Local Place Plan. SS** and **BV** of New Practice explained how the LPP exercise would be carried out. It was an excellent opportunity given that GCC planning policies were being redrawn. All agreed to support the tight timescale.
 14. **Recruitment. Agreed** that we should use the Cherry Blossom event in Naseby Park on 20 April to highlight vacancies and bring along application forms.
 15. **AOCB.** The **Broomhill Award** proposal by **M McK** was agreed. **HR** et al would make a presentation on **Alternative Heating** at the April Meeting
 16. **Date, Time and Place of Next Meeting.** The next full meeting will be on Wednesday 10th April 2024, in Broomhill Primary School, 57 Edgehill Rd, G11 7HZ.
- The meeting concluded at 8:45 pm following a vote of thanks to the chair.
-